Operations Report 02/10/23

Hello All,
Here are a few things that has been going on in the field:
· Glenn is scheduled to take his 3rd chance for the W “B” exam on February 14th.  Tucker did not pass his first attempt at WW ‘C’ exam on January 30th. He is scheduled to take his second chance on March 3rd. Tanner is also scheduled to take his W ‘C’ exam. 
· I have a completed bill of sale that will need to be signed later in the meeting. He is wanting to move the tanks this weekend.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Tucker and Tanner completed their 90 day interview and they have been working hard to complete their goals. We will complete Glenn’s 90 day interview on 2/9/23. 
· I have reached out to Matt Bliss with DiNatale on the road map for the yield study. Unfortunately I have not heard anything back.
· I have reached out to Chris Brandewie, unfortunately my email has bounced back with someone else’s contact. I don’t think Chris is no longer with the company but I have a call out to the new guy and I am hoping to get the ball rolling early next week.
· Last month, Glenn called Boughtons for a quote on the vault but we do not have a quote yet.
· I have been working with Jim Alt with the To-Do List. 
· Currently we are working on Maintenance Plan and an SOP for the Peaks plant. Once we finish with this we will move on with a maintenance plan and SOP for the Waste Water Treatment Plant
· We are currently in the process of mapping all of the PRV and creating a maintenance plan with the use of the GIS system as well. 
· The field guys have been working on getting meters installed with the nicer weather. 
· We have ordered 25 meter pit assembly’s we are not expecting these to be shipped until May-ish. Our summer is going to be focused on getting meters installed as well as pulling meters out of homes throughout Cuchara.
· We have had quite a few leaks this last month, none that were on the District. Majority of these leaks have been coming from frozen meters.
· In the spare time our guys have, we have been doing training with Mark Foxworthy and Dave Diss 
· We have painted the bathrooms downstairs
· Regarding the plants, everything at the Water Plant is going well. We did not install the flocculator as we had planned last month. There is a fine line between the clarifier we have installed currently and the flocculator. Per State laws, any changes that happen in the plant regarding changing the physical process of water treatment. Glenn and Richard are working on a plan to get this to the state in a change proposal.
· At the WW Plant, we are struggling with influent. We do not have the food coming into the basin and the carbon candy isn’t keeping it up. We are working with mark to combat this but are having issues. We violated the 30 day E-Coli in January and we made corrections and fixed it so that we wouldn’t violate the DMR. Unfortunately, we violated E-Coli for February as well. We are trying to combat that with CL2 while also trying to keep CL2 residual below the legal limit. This is a constant back and forth and we were expecting to have troubles in the winter time here with the influent flow and cold temperatures. 
